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ñA good book is the precious life-blood of a master spirit, embalmed and treasured up on 
purpose to a life beyond life.ò  

--John Milton, Areopagitica 

 

WELCOME FROM THE CHAIR 

Happy new year!  I hope everyone had a restful winter break. We have a 

number of wonderful events scheduled for the spring, many in connec-

tion with our annual Lake Forest Literary Festival slated for the middle 

of March. We are also inaugurating a new spring tea for graduating sen-

iors and their parents. So, if you are a graduating senior, please mark 

your calendars for this celebratory occasion in May. The epigraph for 

this issue of the newsletter comes from the seventeenth-century British 

poet John Milton and was suggested by Professor Emeritus Rick Mal-

lette, who captured a photo of these Miltonic words gracing the ceiling 

of the Chicago Cultural Center. If, throughout the semester, you think of 

an epigraph for a future newsletter or have other items of interest to our 

English department community, please contact me 

(arnell@lakeforest.edu), and let me know. Weôd especially love to hear 

news from our graduates about jobs, travels, important life events, or 

anything else youôd like to share. Best wishes for a good spring! 

Carla Arnell, Chair 

English Department 
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Career Paths for English Majors ï February 16th. 

Join English faculty Josh Corey, Dustin Menglekoch, and Zach Martin 

for pizza and conversation at noon in Carnegie 102 on Thursday, Feb-

ruary 16th as they discuss different career possibilities and graduate 

school paths for English majors.  

Charles Williams and the Inklings --A Lecture by Barbara 

Newman ï March 9th 

Join Professor Barbara Newman at 4 PM on Thursday, March 9th in 

Meyer Auditorium for a lecture on ñCharles Williams and the Idea of a 

Christian Magic.ò Williams, along with J.R.R. Tolkien and C.S. Lewis, 

was one of the Inklings who wrote theologically-inflected fantasy fic-

tion. Newman will discuss Williamsô fantasy novel The Greater Trumps 

in the context of his interest in the Order of the Golden Dawn, A.E. 

Waite, the Rosicrucians, the Kabbalah, and tarot card symbolism. 

Newman is Professor of English, Religious Studies, and Classics at 

Northwestern University. She is known for her work on medieval reli-

gious culture, comparative literature, and women's spirituality. Her 

most recent books are Making Love in the Twelfth Century (2016) 

and Medieval Crossover: Reading the Secular against the Sa-

cred (2013).  

Why Write ï A Workshop with Mark Edmundson ï March 

20th 

Attention all writers or would-be writers! Mark Edmundson will be 

hosting a noontime workshop in Calvin Durand Hall to share his ad-

vice about the art of writing, based on his new book Why Write? 

(Bloomsbury Press 2016). Donôt miss this opportunity to meet ñup 

close and personalò with one of the most prolific and distinguished 

writers at work today.  

Fiction Reading with Emily Capettini ï March 20th 

English alumna Emily Capettini (class of 2009) will join us on Mon-

day, March 20th at 4 PM in Meyer Auditorium to read from her fiction 

and to answer questions about the writing life of an English major be-

yond Lake Forest. Emily is the author of Thistle, a novella that won the 

Omnidawn Fabulist Fiction Prize and was published by Omnidawn 

Publishing in 2015, as well as an assistant editor at Sundress Publica-

tions. Having graduated from the University of Louisiana at Lafayette 

with a Ph.D. in English and Creative Writing, she is now an Assistant 

Professor of English at Indiana State University. 

 

Writing Center Work 

Are you an excellent writer? 

Would you like to put your writing 

skills to work to help other stu-

dents?  If so, consider applying to 

work as a tutor at the Writing 

Center, located in Johnson B. 

Student applicants must have an 

overall grade point average of 3.5 

or better and a record of outstand-

ing performance in more than one 

expository writing course in two 

different departments at Lake 

Forest College. Applicants should 

have good interpersonal commu-

nication skills, patience, sensitivi-

ty, reliability, perseverance, adapt-

ability, and a positive attitude. 

Student tutors should also be 

willing to develop an understand-

ing of and commitment to the 

Writing Centerôs philosophy and 

training requirements. Interested 

applicants should contact the 

Director of Writing Programs, 

Dawn Abt-Perkins, at abtper-

ki@lakeforest.edu.  

Call for Student Inno-

vation Fund Proposals 

The English Department is proud 

to announce our new Student 

Innovation Fund. The fund exists 

to support student-generated 

initiatives related to all things 

literary. Whether you are acting as 

an individual, a group, or as part 

of a campus organization, we 

invite you to apply for financial 

support from the department. 

Supported activities include, but 

are not limited to: on-campus 

speakers, student publications, 

transportation to off-campus 

literary events, and gatherings 

related to literature. Proposals 

should include the following infor-

mation: the name or names of 

applicants; affiliation with campus 

organizations (if appropriate); 

sources of other fund for the pro-

posal (if any); and a detailed de-

scription of the event or activity to 

be funded. Proposals should be 

sent to Prof. Archambeau at 

Archambeau@lakeforest.edu with 

the subject line STUDENT INNO-

VATION FUND REQUEST. The 

deadline for proposals is Oct. 1. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS.  MARK  YOUR  
CALENDAR! 



Writing Contest  

Opportunities 

The First-Year Student Writ-

ing Contest was created to 

encourage interest and excellence 

in academic writing by first-year 

students enrolled at the College. 

Contest submissions are typically 

accepted at the end of the spring 

semester. The contest is sponsored 

by the Writing Center and juried 

by faculty members from a variety 

of disciplines. Keep this contest in 

mind as you work on your papers! 

The contest winner receives a 

prize and will be honored at the 

fall Honors Convocation. The 

winnerôs paper will be published in 

Lake Forest Papers. For more 

information, contact the Writing 

Programs Director, Dawn Abt-

Perkins.  

ACM Nick Adams Short Story 

Contest is sponsored by the 

college consortium of which Lake 

Forest College is a member. Each 

year the Associate Colleges of the 

Midwest (ACM) invites English 

Departments at member schools to 

submit outstanding student short 

stories. Interested students, who 

need not be English majors, should 

contact Professor Josh Corey 

(corey@lakeforest.edu). This yearôs 

deadline for submitting stories to 

Professor Corey is February 1st, 

2017. Visit the ACMôs website on 

the contest for more information 

and to see past winners. 

The Elie Wiesel Foundation 

Prize in Ethics Essay Contest. 

The Elie Wiesel Foundation chal-

lenges full-time juniors and senior 

college students to analyze the 

urgent ethical issues confronting 

them in todayôs complex world. 

Students are encouraged to write 

thought-provoking personal essays 

that raise questions, single out 

issues, and are rational arguments 

for ethical action (3,000-4,000 

words). Prizes range from $500 for 

honorable mention to $5,000 for 

first prize. The online deadline is 

February 10th, 2017 at 5 PM PST. 

Detailed guidelines about the 

conference may be found at 

www.ethicsprize.org. 

  о 

 

In Defense of Ideals ï A Lecture by Mark Edmundson ï 

March 20th 

Join us at 7:30 PM in Meyer Auditorium to hear distinguished Univer-

sity of Virginia English Professor Mark Edmundson launch the 2017 

Lake Forest College Literary Festival with a lecture related to his new 

book Self and Soul: A Defense of Ideals (Harvard UP 2015).  A prize-

winning scholar whose specialty is 19th century Romanticism, Ed-

mundson has published widely on topics ranging from football and 

Freud to ñthe kings of rock and rollò and literatureôs relationship to 

philosophy. His writing has appeared in such publications as the New 

Republic, the New York Times Magazine, the Chronicle of Higher Ed-

ucation, the Nation, the American Scholar, Raritan, and Harper's. He 

lives in Batesville, Virginia. 

Meg Whiteford Fiction Reading ï March 21st 

Join us at 4 PM in Meyer Auditorium to hear the 2016 Plonsker Prize 

winner and writer in residence read from her prizewinning manuscript 

An Ordered World. Meg is a writer and performer from New York 

now living and working in Los Angeles. Her play, The Shapes We 

Make with Our Bodies, was published by Plays Inverse in 2015. She 

has performed her work at venues in Los Angeles, New York, and Den-

mark, and is also a critic for ArtForum and the managing editor of the 

Art Book Review. She is the eighth winner of the Madeleine P. Plons-

ker Emerging Writers Residency Prize, established by Madeleine 

Plonsker to support new, innovative writing by poets and fiction writ-

ers under the age of forty. Winners receive a $10,000 prize, three 

weeks in residence on the campus of Lake Forest College, and publica-

tion of the winning book by Lake Forest College Press / &NOW Books, 

with distribution by Northwestern University Press. 

Brian Evenson Fiction Reading ï March 21st 

Join us at 7:30 PM in Meyer Auditorium for this reading by the ac-

claimed fiction writer Brian Evenson, judge of the 2016 Plonsker Prize. 

The author of more than a dozen books of fiction, including most re-

cently the story collection A Collapse of Horses (Coffee House Press, 

2016), Brianôs work is notable for its mobility between the genres of 

literary fiction, science fiction, and horror; his 2009 novel Last Days 

won the American Library Associationôs award for Best Horror Novel. 

The recipient of three O. Henry Prizes and a National Endowment for 

the Arts fellowship, he was until recently the Royce Professor of 

Teaching Excellence in Brown Universityôs Literary Arts Department. 

He now teaches on the faculty of the School of Critical Studies at the 

California Institute of the Arts in Valencia, California. 

Tea for Graduating Seniors and their Parents ï May 12th 

Graduating seniors and their parents 

are cordially invited to join the English 

Department faculty in the Library of 

Glen Rowan on Friday, May 12th at 

2:00 PM to celebrate their graduation 

and bid each other farewell.  
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Tusitala is Lake Forest Collegeôs premier literary magazine, dedi-

cated to displaying the creativity and diversity its student body has to 

offer. Published each semester, Tusitala stands as both an outlet and 

showcase for the very best student and faculty poets, prose writers, 

photographers, musicians, and artists of every variety. We are dedicat-

ed to celebrating the creative art community of Lake Forest College by 

exhibiting art with the hope of inspiring, enlightening, and entertain-

ing. For anyone interested in joining our Editorial Team, please contact 

the Editorial Head, Amanda Peterson 

(petersonan@mx.lakeforest.edu). For anyone interested in joining the 

Design Team, contact the Chief of Design, Qiaira Riley 

(rileyq@mx.lakeforest.edu). 

INKoperated is the creative writing club branch of Tusitala. 

The club provides discussions, games, and workshops to help fos-

ter, promote, and strengthen the creative writing community of Lake 

Forest College. Anyone interested in joining Tusitalaôs creative writing 

club, INKoperated, can contact the club president, Genesis Silva, 

at silvag@mx.lakeforest.edu. 

The New Novel Book Club is a new venture this year. If you 

are a literature lover and bookworm and would like to get together with 

peers and one of your English professors to talk about some of the lat-

est, greatest new novels, we meet once a month in a cozy, fireside room 

in Glen Rowan to do just that. Books will be on the short side to keep 

the reading manageable. If you are interested in joining this new read-

ing club or would like more information, please contact Professor Carla 

Arnell (arnell@lakeforest.edu) or student organizer Liza Kizhakkekuttu 

(kizhakkekutt@lakeforest.edu).  

The Student Academic Advisory Committee (SAAC) is an 

elected group of three English majors and one alternate to represent the 

perspective of the larger body of English majors. Every spring, English 

majors are invited to vote for three representatives to serve as the Stu-

dent Academic Advisory Committee for the next academic year. SAAC 

members typically play a role only when the Department is undergoing 

an external review, when a department member is up for tenure or pro-

motion (at which time SAAC members are asked to write letters to the 

tenure and promotion subcommittee), or when the Department is con-

ducting a job search (during which SAAC members meet with and pro-

vide feedback about prospective candidates). Our departmental assis-

tant, Luisa Lara Espinosa, will conduct a vote by Survey Monkey some-

time in the spring semester. 

 

STUDENTS CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS FOR ENGLISH  
MAJORS 



News from Our Current 

Students 

Kristin Rawlings (English - 

writing track/Religion) and 

Julianne Mauriello (Business/

Communications major) applied 

to present their Richter scholar 

research at the Undergraduate 

Network for Research in the 

Humanities. It's a fairly new 

organization, created through 

IliADS in 2015. They presented 

their research at the 2017 sym-

posium held at Washington & 

Lee University on January 20-

22. Their presentation focused 

primarily on their research pro-

cess and the future implications 

of the technology as they used it 

to make a digital map of First 

Presbyterian Church in Lake 

Forest.  

 

English Honor Society  

Did you know we have an English 

Honor Society? Sigma Tau Delta is an 

international English Honor Society. 

Founded in 1924, there are now 880 

chapters with around 9,000 members 

at colleges here and abroad.  Our 

chapter, Eta Gamma, was established 

in 1930, making it one of the oldest 

chapters in the country.   

Sigma Tau Delta is a sponsor of The 

National English Honor Society 

(NEHS), which serves high schools 

throughout the country ð perhaps you 

were a member or have heard of it?  

Every spring we invite new members 

to join via email. So be on the look out! 
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Next year we have several brand new courses to add to our familiar of-
ferings. Two will be offered during the summer of 2017. The other two 
will be offered during the regular 2017-18 academic year. Below are 
descriptions of each. Watch for these exciting new courses when you 
register in the spring! 

 

New for Summer of 2017 

English 265 Muggles & Magic: The Fiction of J.K. Rowling 
and Roald Dahl 

This course examines the work of J.K. Rowling and Roald Dahl. In 
reading Rowlingôs Harry Potter series and select Dahl novels like The 
Witches and Matilda, we will consider the transgressive and transform-
ative power of childrenôs imaginationsðthe serious work of mischiefð 
in an adult world. As we engage with these fantastical texts and the crit-
icism written about them, we will investigate themes like power and 
surveillance, purity and danger, abjection, and absurdityðas well as 
formal elements like voice, plot, character, humor, and symbolism. Alt-
hough we will discuss the importance of these texts for an audience of 
children and young adults, we will also consider their appeal for an 
adult readership. Students will be asked to produce analytical and im-
aginative work in response to our course texts. Potential assignments 
include reader response essays, book reviews, critiques or syntheses of 
scholarly articles, and creative exercises in character or plot develop-
ment. Taught by Professor Jennifer Stockdale. 

 

English 243 Vampires & Villains: Writing Literary Horror 

This course teaches the art of writing gothic and literary horror. Weôll 
look at examples of the various elements of fiction as used in the genre-
-voice, character analysis, plot, narration, symbolism, point of view, 
and theme, with a primary focus on various ways to sustain and build 
suspense-- and use those as a model for our own creative work. The 
course will ask students to write short stories, participate in group 
workshops and discussion, attend individual conferences, and revise 
their work. Course reading may include: Edgar Allan Poe, Kelly Link, 
Shirley Jackson, Octavia Butler, Alvin Schwartz, Rosemary Timperley, 
Roald Dahl, Edith Wharton, Brian Evenson, Amelia Gray, Elizabeth 
Bowen, Blake Butler, Henry James, and Helen Oyeyemi. Taught by Pro-
fessor Jac Jemc. 

 

NEW ENGLISH COURSES FOR 2017-18! 



New for Fall/Spring 2017-18 

 

ENGL 208: India and the Writerôs Eye. India is the worldôs 
largest democracy and has more English-speakers than any other 
country in the world except the United States. It should not be surpris-
ing, then, that Indian authors have produced a wealth of novels, short 
stories, and poems written in English and concerned with issues of 
identity, nation, and history. In this course, weôll read English-
language work by authors such as Rabindranath Tagore, R.K. Nara-
yan, Salman Rushdie, Arundati Roy, and Amitav Ghosh; learn about 
the major historical and political events described in these works: the 
Opium Wars, Swadeshi, Independence, Partition, ñthe Emergency,ò 
the Naxalite movement; and read postcolonial theory to better under-
stand and interpret these works. Students will be encouraged to ex-
plore relevant cultural, political, and aesthetic issues through research 
or creative projects of their own. Taught by Professor Zachary Martin. 

English 370 Emoji and Image Writing Workshop 

This intermediate writing course explores the role of the image in 
writing, with particular attention to the phenomenon of emoji and 
other image-based creative practices. Student will engage with the 
history of image/text production, starting with the pictorial/
ideographic language histories of the ancient world; extending 
through medieval illuminated manuscripts, 20th- and 21st- century 
avant-garde practices, and landing in the present moment with the 
study of the history, development, and widespread adoption of emoji. 
The emoji section will find students exploring globalization through 
the Japanese origin of emoji, the history of emoticons and its anteced-
ents in Victorian-era Morse code, and the computer science and AI-
aspects of the technology. Student will read and produce innovative 
works as they integrate the pictorial into their writing. Team taught by 
Professors Josh Corey and Davis Schneiderman. 
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This spring, we are happy to welcome back to campus an alumnus who recently 

completed his Ph.D. in English. Heôll be joining us as a college writing instruc-

tor, and his biography is below. Be sure to welcome him back if you see him 

around Carnegie or Johnson B! 

Christopher Shirley is teaching a spring section of College Writing. 

A 2006 alum of Lake Forest College, Chris graduated summa cum laude and 

Phi Beta Kappa with majors in English and art history. He received an M.A. 

and Ph.D. in English from Northwestern University, where he won the Jean H. 

Hagstrum Award for Best Dissertation in 2015. Chrisôs research combines 

queer theory, feminist theory, and book history to explore how reading serves 

as s technique of subjectivity formation in early modern poetry.  

 

 

In case youôve been wondering what our beloved professor emeritus, Rick Mal-

lette, has been up to in his time away from the College, here is syn-

opsis of his recent doings: 

Since his retirement in 2014, Richard Mallette, Distinguished Service Professor 

of English, Emeritus, has concentrated his professional activities on Shake-

speare.   As a volunteer instructor for the Council for the Jewish Elderly, he 

taught an online course on Shakespeare, a rather different experience from a 

traditional classroom course but just as rewarding for the instructor.   To com-

memorate the four-hundredth anniversary of the Bardôs death, the Folger 

Shakespeare Library provided one copy per state of Shakespeareôs First Folio, 

for a monthlong display and series of events.  In February Professor Mal-

lette was honored to offer two lectures on the history of the First Folio, as part 

of the inauguration of this traveling exhibition, at the Lake County Discovery 

Museum.  Professor Mallette observed that anniversary itself, in April, in Strat-

ford-upon-Avon, where tens of thousands converged for an array of spectacles, 

exhibitions, and costumed characters from the plays, as well as a stel-

lar scholarly conference at the Shakespeare Birthplace Trust.   While heôs in 

London every year, Professor Mallette continues his research in the British 

Library on Shakespeare and religion.  Back in this country, he has given two 

more talks this year, on two rather different aspects of Shakespeare.  Last 

spring he talked to the local branch of Prime Timers about ñGay Shakespeareò; 

in the autumn he lectured at a meeting of the Chicago chapter of the Victorian 

Society of America about how nineteenth-century Americans responded to 

Shakespeare and helped make him "Americaôs national poet."  He is now pre-

paring a short course on Shakespeare, sponsored by the College, for the resi-

dents of Lake Forest Place, as though to continue the quatercentenary celebra-

tions, marked in Chicago by hundreds of events, including major visiting pro-

ductions from all over the world.  Professor Mallette, always mad keen for the-

ater of every sort, has seen most of these productions.  His retirement, then, 

has been chockablock with Shakespeare, and all the richer for that. And we are 

fortunate to have Mallette returning in the spring of 2018 to teach his famous 

English 220 (Shakespeare) at Lake Forest, so be sure to consider that ever-

popular course for your schedules next year. 

 

MEET OUR NEW ENGLISH DEPARTMENT INSTRUCTOR 

FACULTY MEMBER SPOTLIGHT  
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FACULTY NEWS & PUBLICATIONS 

Hear what your faculty members have been up to in the last few 

months.  

Bob Archambeau wrote an essay on the poet Michael 

Donaghy for The Hopkins Review and another on Donald Davie for The 

Battersea Review, and a short thing on the aesthetics of news photos 

for Hyperallergic (which was then translated into Turkish). A poem of 

his was selected for the anthology Resist Much, Obey Little, to be pub-

lished on the day of Trump's inauguration.  Heôs giving a paper on the 

poetry of Norman Finkelstein at the University of Louisville's Contem-

porary Literature conference in February.  He co-wrote a book called 

Revolutions: A Collaboration with John Matthias (it will also have 

lithographs by the artist Jean Dibble) which will come out in 2017. He 

reviewed Ernest Hilbert's book Caligulan for the ALSCW's journal Lit-

erary Matters. His book Inventions of a Barbarous Age: Poetry from 

Conceptualism to Rhyme came out. He was invited to speak about the 

poetic line at the West Chester Poetry Festival next summer. He contin-

ued his editorial work at Plume and was one of the judges for The Poet's 

Prize.  On a more mundane note, he was one of the Fulbright judges for 

the UK.  

Josh Corey is finishing up a manuscript of critical essays, The 

Transcendental Circuit: Otherworlds of Poetry that will be published 

some time in the coming year by MadHat Press. Itôs a collection of es-

says, articles, and occasional pieces, many of them originally published 

on my blog and the others in various magazines and journals. The title 

essay, ñThe Transcendental Circuit,ò is a review-essay of Ben Lernerôs 

The Hatred of Poetry, Reginald Gibbonsôs How Poems Think, Kirill 

Medvedevôs Itôs No Good, and Claudia Rankineôs Citizen: An American 

Lyric, which will appear in the next issue of SRPR (Spoon River Poetry 

Review). One of the Ponge translations that Josh did with Jean-Luc 

Garneau, ñEnd of Autumn,ò appeared in a recent issue of The Literary 

Review. And a poem called ñThe Cratylus Effectò appeared in the most 

recent issue of Fifth Wednesday Journal. 

Josh notes that he will also be a Chicago Fellow for 2017, and Iôll be 

conducting an examination of Chicago history and geography through 

poetryðpartly in his spring Environmental Writing course and partly in 

his own work.  
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Ben Goluboff ôs latest significant publication is a personal 

essay, a meditation on race occasioned by a bike ride across the 

Southside. It's called "Biking Englewood: An Essay on the White 

Gaze." It appeared in a little web zine, here: 

http://www.theblackstonereview.com/articles/biking-englewood-

essay-white-gaze 

Zachary Martin spent the winter break traveling to see 

family in Indiana, Ohio, and Virginia, and staying in the warm in-

doors with some great books, including James Campbell's biography 

of James Baldwin, Talking at the Gates; Alex Kotlowitz's Never a 

City So Real, about neighborhoods in south and west Chicago; and, 

for an essay he's working on, a selection of books about the Cahokia 

Mounds in southern Illinois. 

Dustin Mengelkoch had a review published in Renaissance 

Quarterly this past fall, he completed his work on the Mellon Plan-

ning grant digital collaboration between us, Knox, and Beloit, and 

taught a new FIYS course on humanity and Nobel Prize winners. 

This spring, heôs teaching English 263, a new course on Nobel prize 

winners in literature, including the most recent laureate, Bob Dylan.  

Davis Schneiderman, art historian Maggie Taft, and others 

spoke about the many sides of drone technology during Drones R 

Us, a Chicago Humanities Festival event at the Art Institute of Chi-

cago on Sunday, November 6. Schneiderman proposed the event, 

and partnered with the local drone firm AeroVista Innovations  to 

produce ñDrone-Space Modulator,ò a 9-minute drone-shot film of 

his family playing under the thermal shadow of two drones. The film 

was shot at Highland Parkôs Olsen Park, and is connected the Art 

Institute of Chicagoôs exhibit Moholy-Nagy: Future Present, about 

groundbreaking Hungarian and American artists Lazlo Moholy-

Nagy. 

https://www.lakeforest.edu/live/news/7567-drones-r-us 
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Last but not least, here is news about some of our wonderful English gradu-
ates. 

Cass Balzer (class of 2016) published an interview with writer 
Kathleen Rooney about Rooneyôs new book, which is an edition of the prose 
written by Rene Magritte and never before translated into English.   

Amanda Cash (class of 2001) is an English instructor at the College 
of Lake County and coordinator of the Writing Across the Curriculum pro-
gram there.  

Philippa Holland (class of 1992) is senior broadcast producer for 
CNN Tonight with Don Lemon. 

Lauren Jimenez (class of 2015) is teaching English at Daniel Webster 
Middle School in Waukegan. 

Eder Jaramillo (class of 2009) is working on his Ph.D dissertation, 
on Shakespeare and Spanish colonialism, at the University of Nebraska at 
Lincoln.   

Katy Jaramillo (class of 2007), an attorney, is an advisory consult-
ant at Deloitte in Chicago. 

Alexandra Kulik (class of 2015) is applying to graduate programs in 
secondary education (to teach English) after having spent a year with Ameri-
corps.  

Carl LaMark (class of 2010) is music director and ensemble mem-
ber at Locked Into Vacancy Entertainment (L.I.V.E.) in Chicago. 

Jared Maloney (class of 2013) is internal communications special-
ist at Allstate Insurance in Northbrook, IL 

Jenny (Murphy) Reid (class of 2008) is community engagement 
librarian at Indian Trails Public Library District.  

Mario Mazzetti (class of 2010)  works with a musical theatre com-
pany called Underscore Theater, and was recently performing in a show with 
Catherine Goluboff (class of 2002 for an outfit called New Moon Chicago. 

Madalina Roscan-Guzman (class of 2015 ) is working for a law firm 
in Buffalo Grove as an accounts receivable specialist (while mothering four 
children!). 

Craig Salters (class of 1991) worked as a newspaper editor for 20 
years and is now editor of Wicked Local Media Solutions/Gatehouse Media 
New England. 

Briana Shemroske (class of 2015) is an editorial assistant at Book-
list (American Library Association) in Chicago. 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS ABOUT ENGLISH DEPARTMENT ALUMNI/AE 
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Did You Know ? 

Did you know that marathon 

swimmer Diana Nyad (class of  

1973) was an English Major 

here? Whatôs more, she re-

cently published a critically 

acclaimed memoir about her 

quest to swim  from Cuba  to 

Florida  (which she did!). The 

book is called Find a Way: The 

Inspiring Story of One Wom-

anôs Pursuit of a Lifelong 

Dream (Vintage 2015). Fol-

lowing the publication of her 

new book, the New York Times 

featured an extensive inter-

view with her, exploring her 

love of literature, both as a 

young person and today. You 

can read that interview here:  

Diana Nyad: By the Book 

 

https://www.nytimes.com/2015/10/11/books/review/diana-nyad-by-the-book.html?_r=1

